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Dear Sir/Madam,

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION − SSD 5243
Stage 2A − North Penrith Mixed Use Development

l refer to the Department of Planning & lnfrastructure's letter dated 3 August 2012
regarding the proposed development at the above location.

Rail Corporation New South Wales (RailCorp) has reviewed the proposal and asks
that the following issues be addressed in the conditions for this proposed
development.

1. Noise and Vibration

RailCorp is concerned that the future occupants of the development will encounter
rail−related noise and vibration from the adjacent rail corridor. Rail noise and vibration
can seriously affect residential amenity and comfort, jeopardise the structural safety
of buildings, and thus should be addressed early in the development process.

The Department of Planning has released the document titled "Development Near
Rail Corridors and Busy Roads− Interim Guidelines". The document is available on the
Department of Planning's website.

Council is therefore requested to impose the condition of consent:

An acoustic assessment is to be submitted to Council prior to the issue of a
construction certificate demonstrating how the proposed development will
comply with the Department of Planning's document titled "Development Near
Rail Corridors and Busy Roads− Interim Guidelines".

2. Stray Currents and Electrolysis from Rail Operations

Stray currents as a result of rail operations may impact on the structure of the
development. Electric currents on overhead wiring pass through the train's motor and
return to the power substation via the rail tracks. Occasionally, these currents may
stray from the tracks and into the ground. Depending on the type and condition of the
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ground, these may be passed to the nearest conductive material (concrete
reinforcement, piling, conduits, pipework and earthing rods) accelerating corrosion of
metals and leading to concrete cancer. Therefore, the Applicant should consider this
possible impact, and engage an expert consultant when designing its buildings. It is
requested that Council include the following condition of consent:

Prior to the issue of a Construction Certificate the Applicant is to engage an
Electrolysis Expert to prepare a report on the Electrolysis Risk to
the development from stray currents. The Applicant must incorporate in the
development all the measures recommended in the report to control that risk.
A copy of the report is to be provided to the Principal Certifying Authority with
the application for a Construction Certificate.

Finally, it is asked that the Department of Planning & Infrastructure forward to
RailCorp a copy of the final development consent to enable RailCorp to monitor the
Applicant's compliance with rail related conditions of consent.

Thank you for providing RailCorp the opportunity to comment and please contact me
if you have any further enquires.

Yours sincerely,

Assistant Town Planner
RailCorp Property
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